Minutes of Delta Sigma Meeting

February 18, 2016

     The Delta Sigma Chapter of the Delta Kappa Gamma Society International met Thursday, February 18, 2016 at 5pm. The meeting was held at the Boger City United Methodist Church in Lincolnton, N.C. The meeting was hosted by the Finance Committee.

     Members were welcomed to the meeting by Kellie Goins.  She reminded members to keep fellow members who were ill or dealing with family illness in our hearts and prayers.  Members were especially asked for prayers for Kay Wilson, who has had knee surgery, Renee Smith, whose son is ill and Becky Heavener, whose husband is recovering from a stroke.  Kellie Goins led the group in prayer.

     Kelly Rudisill led the group in a “Get to Know You” activity designed to help members get to know better other members in the chapter. Members enjoyed refreshments provided by the Finance Committee
.

     Vice-President Libby Fletcher introduced Jane Morton, the speaker for the evening.  Jane Morton is a member of Delta Sigma who suffers from celiac disease.  Jane educated the members on what celiac disease is, how she was diagnosed and how it can damage the body.  She also explained how it is treatable through a gluten free diet. Jane is hoping for more awareness in society of the disease and better food labeling laws to help people suffering with the disease.

     Wanda Lutz gave an update on the plans for the fashion show scheduled for April 9, 2016.  Wanda provided members with a spreadsheet for the fashion show of tasks and who is responsible for each task.  Wanda addressed any questions members had

     President Edwina Beam brought the meeting to order.  A motion was made and seconded that the minutes of the last meeting be approved.  Members voted to approve the minutes.  The president, in the absence of the secretary read the following correspondence the chapter had received since the previous meeting. 

· Speak Up For Children sent a thank you note to members thanking them for helping with and attending the Speak Up For Children Christmas Tour of Historic Homes in Lincoln Co.

· A note was received from from Suzanne Peeler asking to be reinstated into our chapter.

· Darla Stines read a thank you note from Lacey Small Houser, EC teacher at East Lincoln High, for the Beginning Teacher gift given in January

Kellie Goins presented the treasure’s report.  She also read two pieces of correspondence she had received.

· A thank you note from Hospice for the memorial gift made in memory of Dana Ayers’ mother.

· A thank you note from the UNICEF organization for the donation to the “Schools in Africa”.

The Scholarship Committee made the following recommendation to the Finance Committee concerning a change in the budget.  The Scholarship Committee recommended adding to the budget the Advanced Degree Scholarship in the amount of $500 and change the amount of scholarship for Professional Development from $500 to $250.  Edwina Beam stated that an electronic vote had taken place on these recommendations with 41 members responding with a yes and 12 members not responding.

Committee Reports were received.
· Beginning Teacher Support/Awards-Laurie Sellers reported that Beginning Teacher gift bags will be ready for distribution at the meeting on May 5th.  An ice cream theme is being considered, suggestions are welcomed.

· Communication/Publicity-Frankie Beam stated that Pat Carpenter would be receiving the responses for attendance at the meeting in May.  She thanked everyone for their rapid responses of their attendance at meetings.  Elaine Jenkins was thanked for the wonderful job she has done on the chapter newsletter.  Members were reminded to let Elaine Jenkins or Elaine Boysworth know of any personnel news to share in the next newsletter.  Judy Jones, web-watcher gave two good examples of websites that are listed on the DKG state website that are good for educators.  60secondrecap.com gives short book talks by presenters and short synopsis of the book.  Teacherthought.com gives 25 ways to use the iPad in the classroom.

· Educational Law and Policy/Leadership Development-Edwina Beam thanked members for the examples of communication members have had with their state legislators

· Finance- no report

· Membership and Nominations- Donna Jolley recognized members with 25 or more years of membership in Delta Kappa Gamma.  Members recognized include-

Kay Wilson - 43 years of membership

Gayle Reid - 36 years of membership

Becky Heavner - 34 years of membership

Edwina Beam - 34 years of membership

Sarah Miller - 32 years of membership

Becky Burke - 30 years of membership

Wanda Lutz - 30 years of membership

Judy Shuford - 29 years of membership

Glenda Walker - 25 years of membership

Nelva Goodson - 25 years of membership

Slate of new officers for the years 2016-2018 were nominated and approved by vote

President - Libby Fletcher

Vice-President - Rhonda Hager

Secretary - Tammy Price

· Program/Fine Arts - Libby Fletcher thanked members that presented at the meetings.  Members were told of plans by Rhonda Hager to present a workshop at the DKG state convention.  Libby Fletcher, Jenny Dellinger and Elaine Jenkins were thanked for the outstanding work they did on this year’s pictorial directory.

· Scholarship/World Fellowship/Schools for Africa - Applications for the scholarship for the Outstanding Senior interested in majoring in education and Most Promising Beginning Teacher have been given to the schools. Members were reminded of the scholarships available to DKG members pursing professional development or an advanced degree.

New Business-

Edwina Beam asked if the group was interested in placing an ad in the program for the state convention.  Wanda Lutz made the motion to purchase 1/4 page ad, Libby Fletcher seconded it.  The group voted to approve the motion.  Jenny Dellinger, Kellie Goins, and Rhonda Hager will handle designing and submitting the ad.

Announcements- 

Judy Jones will be helping with the production of “Guys and Dolls” the first two weekends in April.

The Kiwanis Club will be holding a pancake dinner at the Boger City United Methodist Church on March 10th.  Money raised will help buy shoes for children in need and support the Terrific Kids Programs.

Be sure to read the Eta State newsletter for important information about state project of collecting books or Barnes and Noble gift cards.

Wanda Lutz reminded everyone to watch for emails concerning our fashion show.

Good News -

Melanie Huss has been selected to replace Glenda Walker as Director of Elementary Education for Lincoln County Schools

Kesha Ruppe will be the director for the summer reading camp sponsored by Lincoln County Schools.

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 6:55 p. m.

Members present - Dana Avery, Edwina Beam, Frankie Beam, Elaine Boysworth, Becky Burke, Samantha Campbell, Diana Carpenter, Pat Carpenter, Jennifer Carroll, Jenny Dellinger, Jill Eaddy, Kennan Eaddy, Libby Fletcher, Annette Geymont, Kellie Goins, Nelva Goodson, Rhonda Hager, Melanie Huss, Elaine Jenkins, Donna Jolley, Judy Jones, Brenda Kinney, Wanda Lutz, Susan McConnell, Sara Miller, Jane Morton, Denise Patterson, Gayle Reid, Kristen Reynolds, Betsy Rinehardt, Crystal Rudisill, Kelly Rudisill, Kesha Ruppe, Laurie Sellers, Judy Shuford, Darla Stines, Julie Tipton, Glenda Walker, Cindy White, Kelly Withrow

Absent – Dana Ayers ,Katie Crocker, Deanna Dunn, Jane Goodson, Rhonda Harrill, Becky Heavner, Sherry Hoyle, Wendy Mosteller, Tammy Price, Renee Smith, Phyllis Tallent, Kay Wilson, Linda Yoder

Visitor – Suzanne Peeler

